Juniper Green Community Council
(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

________________________________________________________
Minutes of the Meeting held in Juniper Green Village Hall

Wednesday 9th December 2009

Chairperson – Professor Cliff Beevers
Present – Vic Stewart, Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg, Neil Wheelan, Neil Ingram, Norma McGeever, Maxine MaGee, Richard Watt, Eric White

1. Apologies – Alastair Paisley, Ron Cairns

2. Minutes Accuracy - The word “destroyed” was replaced by “appeared to have destroyed”.

Neil Ingram will in future receive planning lists from the Council directly.  
2.1 Matters Arising – The insurance of the flower tubs was discussed, and Cliff is to research how Currie CC deal with their tubs. Copies of nomination forms have been sent to JGVA, the JG Village Hall Group, Juniper Green Parish Church and the Parent Teachers Association.

Licensing of local premises– a limit of 13 events for a special license does not seem much for Baberton Golf Club.

The small room we rent from the Village Hall is adequate for the next 3 meetings as long as its inaccessibility does not deter members of the public, particularly those who may have mobility problems, attending.  The other rooms are heavily booked.  Other premises in the area may be able to provide accessible accommodation.

Cliff reported that the Monument commissioned by JG300 should be finished by Christmas, and is due to be erected in the New Year. The ceremony is planned to take place on the last weekend in January or the first in February.  It is hoped to invite the youngest boy and girl in the primary school and oldest local residents who were born in JG to unveil the monument. Maxine and Cliff will liaise on this matter.
It was agreed to confirm Helen Ogg as Vice-Chairperson.

The division of secretary’s duties was discussed, and it was agreed that Richard Watt would deal with general correspondence, and Eric White with minutes of meetings and papers related to meetings.  Eric to place confirmed Minutes in local libraries.
The possible change of name to Juniper Green and Baberton Mains Community Council was discussed. It was suggested that the residents of Juniper Green and Baberton Mains would be consulted on any proposed change. Meantime a strapline of “Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains” would be added to stationery or to a website.
3. Reports and meetings 
3.1 The Minutes Secretary had prepared agenda and minutes for the meeting.
3.2. Treasurer – Neil Wheelan reported that the bank account had been set up and signatures provided, and he now awaits the cheque for £221.30 from CEC.  The insurers are providing free cover until the start of the next financial year in April.

3.3 Planning Convenor – Neil Ingram has had a meeting with Archie Clark (ex. Currie CC) and the new planning convenor for Currie CC. Neil noted the large archive of planning material and C & B News held by Archie. Neil was thanked for his report of planning applications between 5th November and 7th December.  These were discussed.  Concern was expressed that the building work at 14 Foulis Crescent appeared to be not in compliance with the plans.  It is understood that nearby residents are likely to take this up. It was noted that work at 21 Foulis Crescent appeared to have been completed remarkably quickly, given that permission to proceed was granted as late as 4th December.

A meeting is proposed for the three local CCs in the New Year with a spokesperson from CEC Planning Department, to provide an update on changes in planning legislation. Neil will request a visit too for the whole JGCC to coincide with one of our regular meetings in the New Year.
Helen mentioned that the conditions subsisting from the feudal system, such as exist in Baberton Mains, would be upheld by CEC if they are pointed out by local residents.
3.4 Meetings Attended -  
3.4.1. Helen and Robert had attended the Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership, Health and Employment Sub-Committee, on 2nd December, and had sent a report round.  The meeting was concerned with the Firrhill Centre, which seems to be like a miniature cottage hospital including facilities for physiotherapy and podiatry, for example. A South Edinburgh Public Partnership Forum will be restarted in April 2010.  There are more details in Helen’s report attached to these notes.  It was agreed that Helen would check out the proposed model with the Scottish Government.  In view of the priorities being taken forward in the Sub-Committee, (mental health issues etc) Helen has agreed to step down and Maxine Magee will attend in future with Robert.
It was agreed that Helen and Robert Ogg, Maxine Magee and Norma McGeever would form a Health sub-group and report back at the next meeting on their remit and scope.

3.4.2. Five members attended an Induction Morning for New Community Councillors on 5th December in the CEC Council Chamber. Vic Stewart reported that they were given an induction pack. There was a discussion of roles and responsibilities, and a DVD of an imaginary council meeting was shown. It was generally agreed that the whole presentation and especially the DVD could have been much better (had the “projectionist” ever used this equipment before?).  However, all five attendees agreed that the discussions in small groups had been very useful. 
3.4.3. A morning on Housing for the Elderly in Edinburgh on 7th December in the main Council Chamber was attended by Eric. This very usefully brought together much information on ten different aspects of public and private services in the area. He has details of these, should they be required and his report is appended to these notes.
3.4.4. Helen and Robert attended the Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership (PNP) on 8th December at Colinton Primary School. Issues discussed were (1) A Community Grant application for Santa’s Sleigh applied for by Currie and Balerno Round Table, with the use of the buggy by community groups if requested.  £3000 was requested, £2000 awarded, (2) Updating Balerno Main Street at a cost of £250,000 a project which has taken 20 years to reach this point, and (3) Midlothian Council are almost certain to withdraw from the Minute of Agreement with CEC, in effect cutting funds for Pentland Hills Regional Park.

It was agreed that Helen Ogg become JGCC’s official representative on PNP with Vic Stewart as alternate member at future quarterly meetings.

3.4.5. Richard handed out page one of a copy of Social Inclusion News (December) from the Capital City Partnership and explained he would forward it electronically after the meeting. A copy of Edinburgh Community Council News for November was also handed out.

4. The Model Constitution and Standing Orders were adopted. (One copy of the Model Constitution has now been sent to the CEC). Cliff Beevers then suggested we should have Mrs Karen Noble, the Headmistress of Juniper Green Primary School, and a local resident as an Associate Member of JGCC. Karen was proposed by Vic Stewart and seconded by Richard Watt and elected unanimously.
5. Footpath –

5.1 Drainage – Helen will report on progress with this issue.  Norma retains a watching brief to report on any build up of leaves on the pathway.
5.2 Steepness – Neil Wheelan led a discussion on how we can canvass opinions and/or set up a petition. Issues were whether we can use a leaflet drop or newsletter, especially amongst wheelchair users. It was agreed that Neil W, Maxine and Norma will form a sub-committee to progress this issue.
6. Website –A temporary expedient might be to use a link from the JGVA website.  Eric will liaise with Jim Hunter, secretary of the JGVA, on this matter.  
7. Publicity – Neil W suggested that publicity and website were linked.  A sub-committee will be formed of Neil W, Richard, Robert, Helen, Norma, Maxine and Cliff to discuss future requirements for publicity/website for JGCC.  
7.1 Vic reported on progress with obtaining estimates for making and setting up a notice board in Baberton Mains.  The first quote has arrived and it is hoped that the second will reach him shortly.  It was agreed that a site at the foot of the ramped path should be found, avoiding school ground. Neil W will email Alastair Paisley to ask how we go about obtaining permission to use CEC land. 

7.2 These minutes will be required by Richard Watt for the C & B News, the next issue being in January. The photograph taken at the last meeting will also be sent to the C & B News.
7.3/4/5 Newsletters, Suggestion boxes and email lists were discussed.  The boxes could be provided at the Village Hall, the Post Office (if any), the Café and possibly attached to notice boards.

7.6 Robert had been looking into means of publicising JGCC, and produced a sheet on various options. Edinburgh Outlook quotes £32 per 1000 copies.  Cliff mentioned distribution by the Scouts, which may be the best option for leaflets.  The South West Area Office has a trailer, available free of charge.
Richard pointed out that the CEC Guidance Notes suggest lots of openness.
8. AOCB – Neil Ingram noted that there has been an increase on chlorine in our water, associated with a leak at Balerno, which should gradually reduce. 

9. Open Forum elicited no questions.

10. Date and Venue of Future Meetings –

There is a Walkabout at Curriemuirend Park on Monday 14th Dec, meeting at 1000 hrs at the foot of the sliproad leaving Baberton junction with Craig Dunlop.  This will consider issues of public safety in relation to the woodlands. It will be attended by Tom Hobbs of the Forestry Commission in Hamilton (to see whether any proposals fit in with Planting Grant regulations), and Derek Triplett of CEC Parks and Greenspace Services.
Our next meeting is on Wednesday 13th January in the Village Hall at 1900 hrs.

Later meetings are on 10th February and 10th March. Cliff Beevers proposed a get-together with spouses in the rear room at Al Borgo in January. He will look into possible dates.











Eric White

__________________

Meetings Attended:

JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
REPORT:

PENTLANDS NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP: HEALTH AND EMPLOYMENT SUB-COMMITTEE, 2 DECEMBER 2009

South-West Area Office, 6.30pm

1. Robert and I attended the above meeting last Wednesday.  Minutes are still under preparation.  The main topics for discussion were the proposed Firrhill Healthy Living Centre and Feedback from the PNP Key Officers and Practitioners event.

2. Robert Aitken of Edinburgh CHP presented a paper on the Firrhill Centre for discussion.    The meeting was concerned about the fairly heavy projected patient and staff traffic and the number of different services which will be accommodated on site.  Having such a mix of services means that there will be constant and numerous comings and goings and there was some criticism of the space available for car parking – especially for patients, and of the present not particularly good public transport facilities.  For example, having physiotherapy and podiatry relocated from McLeod Street and Springwell House may bring more demand (and of course deprive those to whom these sites are more suited).  There was also concern that a facility as presently conceived did not allow for much expansion in the future.  It was  mentioned that if Health and Social Care pulled out that the whole project could be jeopardised and there are questions of funding arising from this.  Robert Aitken thought the voluntary sector might be approached if this happened.  When I receive the final minute I will send it to CC members. 

3. The other main topic was the feedback from a PNP Key Officers and Practitioners event which looked at setting priorities and developing effective communication links.  The outcome of examining the statistics gathered from Children & Families showed that there were 2 important health issues:

· Mental Health in Young people in Oxgangs, especially around Firrhill High School and feeder Primary schools.  This comes about because of the high number of families in Armed Forces accommodation where family members are serving overseas; and 

· Family Support – Better Parenting.  There was a suggestion that this could be explored in the Oxgangs or Clovenstone area.

4. Matters Arising – previous minutes October 09.   In response to a query from me, Ms Levy has confirmed that the South Edinburgh Public Partnership Forum will be re-started in April 2010 – under the auspices of a Neighbourhood Partnership Committee model comprising professionals and public.  She confirmed the Scottish Government and Lothian Health (CHP) has approved this model.  I am less sure that SG would do so, simply because it contravenes current legislation.  I would be grateful if JGCC would allow me to check this out. 

___________________________
Induction Morning run by CEC for New Community Councillors
5th Dec 2009

This was attended by Helen and Robert Ogg, Norma McGeever, Vic Stewart and Eric White.

The main aim was to get the mechanisms of running a Community Council firmly into our heads. This was done using an induction pack, a presentation discussing roles and responsibilities and a quiz.

After coffee there was a DVD of an imaginary “Albert Square” Community Council meeting, which was then discussed in groups.

We returned to the main CEC Council Chamber for a talk on the roles of office-bearers. This was followed by a summary, and a light sandwich lunch.

The material presented was useful, but the main Council Chamber has probably the poorest acoustics for miles around. The Council would do well to improve this, particularly as Community Councillors and other such groups tend to be of advancing years. This has been successfully achieved for the Royal Albert Hall. Why not here?

The DVD was not well filmed, and was presented with inadequate sound reproduction equipment, which exacerbated the problems of the Council Chamber.











Eric White

______________________

Juniper Green Community Council – Report on Meeting Attended:

Housing for the Elderly in Edinburgh

Event in the Main Council Chamber, 7th Dec 2009

This was attended by Eric White

There was a general presentation bugged by poor acoustics in the Council Chamber, followed by stalls set up in the Chamber where material could be collected and discussed with officials in charge of each one.

Material was presented under the following heads:-

1.
Assessment and Advice Service

2.
Edindex – form to use in applying for social housing

3.
Community alarm Telecare service – especially for clients with memory problems.

4.
Visiting support

5.
Role of visiting support/hospital discharge

6.
Homeworks – grant funding/adaptations

7.
Sheltered housing support services – including pull cords, movement monitoring. A list of addresses supplied, those with a communal room, guest rooms

8.
Care and Repair Edinburgh – not for profit and using volunteers.

9.
Trust/Hanover (Scotland)/Bield Housing associations – with list of properties.

10.
Programme for activities and opportunities for the elderly.

I can provide contact details for these various services, and they can also probably be assessed through Age Concern.










Eric White

________________________________
Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership (PNP) 

Tuesday 8 Dec - Colinton Primary School 

1. 
The first item of business was a presentation by Jim Addison of C&BRT in 

support of the funding application for Santa's sleigh. There had been some concerns from the PNP Funding Panel and Jim explained 

· The money raised from Santa goes direct into the Charities account to support good causes - criteria for good causes are 1.- Local, 2. - Must be for the benefit of people, 3. - Commitment from the beneficiary is required, 4. - There must be a difference attributable to the RT, and 5. - There must be evidence. Recent good cause donations were to the Broomhouse Centre, Specialist equipment for nurseries, Venture Scouts, Sick Children's Hospital etc 

· To collect money 19 days set aside to visit communities of Currie, Juniper Green, and Baberton Mains. 

· The sleigh runs provide the RT with a recruiting mechanism. 

· The proposed buggy - although kitted out for Santa in the first instance - will be available to community groups throughout the year for Gala Days and other suitable events. The RT will supply the driver for insurance reasons. 

· The life expectancy of the buggy is 10 - 15 years 

· Funding now requested is £3000 

A motion was put to the meeting to award £2000 with an amendment to make it the full £3000. Voting was 7 to 4 in favour of awarding £2000. 

2. Other items of interest - a presentation on the Urban Centre Programme which initiative is devoted to the updating of Balerno Main Street to include new street lighting, and better traffic management. The community has been widely consulted and the work should be completed in Feb 2010. Cost is £250,000 

3. Presentation from the Roads Department about winter priorities. Criteria explained for salting, gritting, pavement clearing etc. Electronic presentation should be available in due course. 

4. Midlothian Council is on the point of withdrawing from their Minute of Agreement in relation to the Pentland Hills Regional Park - which means that funding will be lost from that source. 

5. Presentation from the PIPER Project - a schools based environmental project which includes all our local schools. 

6. Presentation of draft Action plan from the Environment and Transport sub​group. 

Helen Ogg 9 Dec 09 
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